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Continuous Monitoring Data 
 

Overview 
Below is a summary of the daily average and maximum readings for hydrogen sulphide (H2S), methane (CH4), particulates (PM10 and PM2.5), and volatile 
organic compounds (VOCs) (benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, and M&P-xylenes).  

The fixed monitoring station is located at Spring Meadow Community Centre (see map below). This unit provides a consistent source of representative data, 
which can identify any peaks or variations in the ambient air quality. 

The collection of continuous monitoring data is designed to assess air quality over a long period of time, typically a three month period. As this data is 
normally collected, calibrated and analysed over a longer period of time, these numbers are provisional and may be subject to small changes. The collected 
data is then analysed by Public Health England (PHE).  

The instrument which analyses Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs), stopped working between the 4th-8th June. This was due to the gas cylinder, which is 
used for analysis, running out of gas and therefore pressure. The cylinder was replaced and the system restarted by our monitoring team on the 8th June. As 
such, there is no data for VOCs in this period.  

 

Public Health England 
  
Public Health England has received data from the Environment Agency fixed monitoring station up to 10 June 2018. This shows the levels of hydrogen 
sulphide (H2S), volatile organic compounds (benzene, toluene, ethyl benzene and xylene), methane and particulate matter. Following associated concerns, 
PHE has also received sulphur dioxide (SO2) data from the fixed monitoring station, which started on 19 April 2018. The data supplied has been compared 
with relevant air quality standards and guidelines which are developed in order to protect the health of the general population, including vulnerable people.  
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Hydrogen sulphide  

The latest fixed monitoring data indicate that H2S levels continue to vary over the monitoring period, however the maximum values recorded during peak 
episodes continue to be much reduced compared with those recorded during February and March 2018. This latest fixed monitoring data has been converted 
to 24-hour averages for each of the monitoring days. The average daily concentration of hydrogen sulphide continues to be significantly below the World 
Health Organisation (WHO) 24-hour average guideline, and as a result we would not expect any significant long term risks to health. For the latest set of data 
provided by the EA, none of the H2S levels exceed the WHO 24-hour average guideline value.  

As previously advised, H2S is odorous, even at very low concentrations, well below the level that can cause a direct harmful effect on health, but nevertheless 
may cause discomfort leading to transient symptoms such as nausea, headaches, and dizziness. WHO has set a short-term odour value (average 5 parts per 
billion (ppb) over a 30-minute period) which is protective against odour. The latest set of data provided by the EA, which covers the period 22 May to 10 June, 
shows two transient episodes when the recorded H2S levels marginally exceeded this WHO 30-minute average guideline value. These episodes occurred 
during the early hours of both 31 May and 4 June.    

In addition, the fixed monitoring peak levels were once again compared with the short term health based guidelines (AEGL values) and were well below these 
guidelines.  

 

Volatile Organic Compounds  

The average weekly concentrations of the individual VOCs continue to be below the respective UK limit values, WHO guideline values and Agency for Toxic 
Substances and Disease Registry minimal risk levels. Therefore, no significant risks to health from VOCs are expected during this monitoring period.  

 

Methane  

The methane concentrations are significantly less than the concentrations of methane at which you would expect any symptoms or health effects.  

 

Particulate matter  

The levels of particulate matter (PM) do not exceed the standards set out in the UK Air Quality Strategy.  
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Sulphur dioxide 

The SO2 data for the period 22 May to 10 June averaged over 24 hours, 1 hour and 15 minutes are all well below the respective limit values for SO2 in the 
UK Air Quality Strategy. These 24-hour averages, and 10-minute averages of the same data, are also well below the WHO guideline values. Therefore, no 
significant risks to health from SO2 are expected during this monitoring period.  

Conclusion  

The monitoring data is below relevant health-based standards and guidelines, which are developed to protect the health of the general population including 
vulnerable people. Whilst it is possible that exposure to the detected H2S levels may still cause transient effects in some sensitive individuals, we would not 
be expect these levels to cause any long-term health effects. Whilst the latest data is reassuring, insomuch as it shows only two transient and marginal 
exceedances of the WHO 30-minute guideline value, should there be any further odour issues, we would continue to recommend that in order to reduce 
smells getting into the house, individuals can close doors and windows whilst the odour is present and then open them to vent the smell from the premises 
when the odour outside has cleared. 
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Location of Monitoring Station 
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